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Loving God: Growing Together, Partnering Community, Sharing Faith 

SAFE CHURCH 
 
Western Heights Uniting Church is committed to the safety, protection and 
well-being of all children and young people from all forms of abuse and      
neglect.  We will make every effort to provide an environment of safety and 
support.  All key leaders have completed a Working With Children Check. 
Western Heights UC has adopted the Synod "Keeping Children Safe" policy.  

April at a Glance 
 

 

Wednesday 2nd 12.00pm Lenten Studies 

Saturday 5th   9.30am Shared Community Garden Working Bee 

Sunday 6th   Daylight Savings Ends 

  10.00am Worship—Rev. Temukisa Amituana’i-Vaeluaga 

Wednesday 9th 12.00pm Lenten Studies 

Saturday 12th   9.00am Easter Market 

Sunday 13th 10.00am Palm Sunday—Rev. Temukisa Amituana’i-Vaeluaga 

Wednesday 16th  7.00pm Church Council Meeting 

Thursday 17th   5.30pm Maundy Thursday—Dinner 

    7.00pm Tenebrae Service 

Friday 18th   9.30am Good Friday Service 

Sunday 20th 10.00am Easter Sunday—Rev. Temukisa Amituana’i-Vaeluaga 

    Communion 

Friday 25th   ANZAC Day—Office closed 

Sunday 27th 10:00am Worship—Rev. Temukisa Amituana’i-Vaeluaga 

 

Western Heights Uniting Church 

31 Douglass Street, Herne Hill, 3218. 

(03) 5229 2681 

Email: office@whuc.com.au 

Come along as we continue the Lenten Studies starting with a shared lunch at 
12.00pm. 

Wednesday 2nd & 9th April. 

Please bring a plate to share and join us as we explore Lent. 

2025 Lenten Studies 
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The community garden provides an opportunity to  
engage with others in a relaxed atmosphere. Our vision 
is that the wider community will find a place of safety 
and support as we grow vegetables and relationships 
together.  

NEXT WORKING BEE  

SATURDAY 5th April 9.30 – 11AM 

Come when you can, leave when you have to. 

Refreshments provided 

The Community Garden Task group meets regularly 
to develop further ideas for engaging the community, 
discuss tasks in the garden and plan future planting 
and harvesting. 

Shared Community Garden 
News 

Crazy Whist Night 

11th April 2025 - 6.00pm 

It is very easy to learn how to play and as we 
change tables it is a good opportunity to mix with 

others in a safe setting. 

Bring food to share. 

Friday Fun Night 

We would very much appreciate your support for the 

ongoing vision of the festival and to enable us to     

continue to be a voice for the sacrededge, nurturing the 

human story with love and humility. Would you      

consider being a Donor for this year’s festival? I      

encourage you to consider if you might donate $100, 

$200, $500 or if you have the means $1000 or more to 

this year’s festival. Details of how to arrange a         

donation can be found below. 

You can learn more about the Sacrededge Festival and 

see the evolving line up for this year at 

https://unitingqueenscliff.org.au/sacrededge-festival/ 

Direct Transfer: 

NAB 

Account Name: Queenscliff Point Lonsdale Uniting 

Church 

BSB: 083-825 

Account Number: 515 966 867 

Description: Sacrededge 2025 Donor 

Cheques: Queenscliff-Point Lonsdale Uniting Church, 

48 Gellibrand Street, Queenscliff 3225. 

EFTPOS: via Vestry Shop Op Shop (open daily 

10.30am - 4.30pm) 

Sacrededge 

The combined Eco groups of WHUC, St Lukes,    
Wesley (and others) are taking a bus trip to a recycling 
plant in Laverton on Tuesday April 29th. There are 
likely to be some free spaces on the bus so please let 
Lynda know if you are interested in joining us! 

Wondering Where Our 
Recycling Goes? 

https://unitingqueenscliff.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=79e00cf200be80a8e4c0dfcad&id=89bd1ba0de&e=797c7706f0
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Summary of Church Council Minutes of 19th February 2025 . 

•  Devotions by Temukisa, Loving God - the “Ministry of Noticing” -challenging us to notice and actively care for 
others . 

•  The ability of our equipment to live stream a service into our worship space has now been confirmed. Additionally 
the sound system has been fitted with new speakers to improve sound quality. . 

•  Lynda Scott will be asking for more people to up-skill to operate the data and sound systems . 

•  An information board detailing Easter services has been erected at the front of the church. . 

•  Church Council agreed that for Temukisa’s 6 week long service leave/annual leave, we would cover our own    
ministry needs internally rather than apply for a presbytery supply minister. . 

•  The congregational secretary will purchase sympathy cards as required and be reimbursed by the treasurer. . 

•  Each of the “Kite flying” groups will be asked to provide a written report on their progress to the next CC meeting.  

•  In the event that we cannot fulfil the IT role for funerals, the funeral director will be asked to provide a suitable 
person. . 

•  The CC of St Lukes have requested an informal meeting with WHUC CC. Date to be decided. . 

•  A summary of the recent survey will be distributed.  

Summary of Church Council Minutes of 19th March 2025 . 

•  Devotions by Glenn Chidzey . 

•  The suggestions from our church review have been collated and discussed. The results to be published in the 
monthly along with the numbers of people who made the suggestions. Hard copies to be made available. The       
suggestions will be actioned starting with the highest numbers . 

•  Three of our congregation members have been nominated to join Church Council. 

•  Kite flying progress will be presented to the congregation at the AGM . 

•  A meeting with the church council of St Lukes has been held. We found it useful to gain a greater understanding of 
their struggles and their missional work. Another meeting has been requested. . 

•  The ministers report confirmed that all services to be held while Temukisa is on long service leave (5/5-15/6) will 
be conducted by various church members or groups within our own church, with the exception of the combined 
Pentecost service and the Uniting Church’s birthday service.  
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As we journey through the holy week 2025: 
Find time to wonder and ponder as you see the unfolding of life through nature.   
Find time to read and relax 
Find time to pray and praise 
Find time for laughter and joy 
Find time for healing and hope 
 

Enjoy the celebration of the fullness of life during this Holy Week. 

 
Blessing of the Easter Garden 
Risen Christ, 

as Mary Magdalene met YOU in the resurrection garden, 

so may we meet you in this sacred space of birthing, growth and hope. 

With you, we bless this garden, 

the gardens around us, and the earth we care for. 

Bless those who prepared this life giving garden, those who tend the community gardens of Western 

Heights Uniting Church and all who enjoy them. 

Through the gifts you have given, 

Inspire us to live the resurrection through our responsibility to the earth. 
[adapted from Elizabeth Baxter] 

 

Easter Blessings 
Rev Temukisa Amituana’i-Vaeluaga 

Easter Message from Temukisa 
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Minister: Rev. Temukisa Amituana’i – Vaeluaga 

     0400 664 991 
Temukisa’s day off is Monday so please refrain 
from contacting her on this day. 

 

Church Council Chair: Lynda Scott       
lynda.r.scott@gmail.com  0435 050 958 

 

Property Co-ordinator: Graeme Hardy     
graeme.c.hardy@gmail.com 0408 630 391 

 

 

Communications  

Administrator: Jan Grigg 5229 5889 

 

Pastoral Care: 

Rev. Temukisa Amituana’i – Vaeluaga 

     0400 664 991 

Contact Details 

To be included in the Monthly Newsletter, please ensure your notices are at the church 
office by the 20th of the  preceding month. They can be dropped in to the office in a 
clearly marked envelope, or emailed to the office, at office@whuc.com.au 

Future Monthly Newsletters 

Did you know that light 
globes and batteries of any 
sort can be recycled? 
There is a box in the foyer 
near the stamps where you 
can leave them. 

Light Globes & 
Batteries 

Sammy Stamp is a part of the UCAF (Uniting 
Church Adult Fellowship) that collects postage 
stamps, sells them and then provides grants for 
small projects not covered in the Synod Budget. 
There is a box in the foyer for you to put your 
used stamps.  If you could cut around your stamp 
leaving 5mm of paper that would be helpful. 

Postage stamps 

WHUC Office:  Phone:   5229 2681 

    Office hours:  Wed: 1.30pm - 3.30pm 

       Fri : 9am – 1:00pm 

    Office email:  office@whuc.com.au 

    Website:  www.whuc.com.au 

    Facebook:  www.facebook.com/pages/Western-Heights- 
       Uniting-Church/167518399975533 

We are collecting plastic milk bottle 
tops with St. Joseph’s College. You 
can leave your milk bottle tops in the 
foyer for recycling. 

Milk Bottle Tops 

If anyone wishes to receive the Pew 
Sheet information by email each week, 
please give your name and email       
address to Jan in the office. 

Pew Sheet 

Used With Love to the World booklets 
can be left in the marked drawer in the 
recycling material box in the foyer. 

With Love To The World 

In order for Western Heights to be a Safe Church, 
we are seeking the permission of parents or 
guardians to photograph or video their children 
during church services and other church-related 
activities. Permission forms are available at the 
back of the church. Please hand completed forms 
to the duty steward of the day. 

Parental/Guardian 
Permission 

The Eco Group has 
started an Eco Books 
library, in the entry 
foyer. Please borrow 
books and if you have 
good books on the 
subject, you would be 
willing to share, see 
Bruce W. 

Eco Group 

Access to key Safe Church 
policies is available on:  
safechurch.ucavictas.org.au 

Uniting Church 
Safe Church 
Policies 

mailto:velmaloliver2@gmail.com

